
ǒ ǒ Scuttlebutt ǒǒ  

  COMMODORE, Bob Filipowski, and all 
the officers and staff wish everyone a very 
happy, healthy and successful New Year!  
Our wish is that all of your modeling pro-
jects turn out just the way you planned.  

   It would be safe to say that our annual 
holiday pizza bash was a great success,  
We had 28 members in attendance, and 
every piece of pizza was either consumed 
or taken home for future snacking.  As is 
customary, every effort was made to fulfill 
every request topping wise  This resulted in 12 pizzas of 
various sizes and delicacies being offered for consump-
tion.  In order to avoid a mutiny, three side orders of an-
chovies were also made available for those with more 
ñuniqueò tastes. 
   With full bellies, the crew was in an agreeable mood, 
and decided to re-elect the current slate of officers for 
another term.   

The only dissenting vote came from our 
treasurer, Allen Siegel, but that was quick-
ly put down. 
   Needless to say, Allen is not in a very 
forgiving mood, so you better not procrasti-
nate as far as dues payment is concerned.  
He may look friendly, but it would be pru-

dent if you didnôt mess with him. 
   Dues will remain at $20 for 2019. Members are request-
ed to make their remittance (cash or check) starting with 
the January meeting.  The deadline is March 1, 2019.  
Mates, this is another year to look forward to great meet-
ings, great programs where learning the hidden tech-
niques of modeling will be taught, a great newsletter and 
great fellowship.  You canôt find a better bargain.  Oh, and 
donôt forget the pizza feed at the end of the year, which 
some of you may still be digesting from last month!   
If you would like to mail a check for your dues, you can 

send it to this address:  Allen Siegel, 843 Bryant 
Ave, Winnetka, IL  60093.  Thanks, mates. 

 ̧Congrats Coleman and Gus  ̧  
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   Two of our very own were honored 
at the recently held 2018 Nautical Re-
search Guild Conference in Las Ve-
gas, Nevada.  Coleman Seskind and 
Gus Agustin received the prestigious 
NRG lapel pin for continuous mem-
bership in the organization.  This 
award is also affectionately referred to 

as the ñRocker Pin.ò  No doubt, this is due to the curved 
attachment at the bottom, and not the fact that recipients 
may be somewhat advanced in age, and spending an 
inordinate amount of time in a rocking chair! 
   Pictured on the right is 
the 30 year pin received by 
Gus.  Coleman Seskind 
was the recipient of the 50 
year pin, which, indeed, is 
a rarity among the NRG 
membership.  If you stop 
and think about it, Coleman 
joined the Guild in 1968!  
What were the rest of us 
doing back then?  Congrat-
ulations to both of you for 
your loyalty and support. 
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January Meeting Notice 
    

   One of the most common shipping containers 
used throughout the age of sail was the barrel.  All 
manner of cargo was transported in these unas-
suming vessels.  If added to a model, they can 
add a measure of interest to the display.  Bob Fil-
ipowski will demonstrate an easy way to make 
these pieces while still maintaining a level of au-
thenticity. 

 
Our next meeting will be at 7:15 p.m.  
Wednesday, January 16, 2019 

 
The South Church 
501 S. Emerson Street   
Mount Prospect, IL 



The Forecastle Report,  Jan. 2019 The Forecastle Report,  Jan. 2019 --  P.2P.2  

   Do you remember what we saw in Ships-on-Deck back 
then?  ñOh yes, I remember them wellò!  If not, hereôs 
what we showed during the year just to remind you of all 
the fine work that was accomplished by our mates: 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Ships of 2018  

ñShips 2018ò, continued on Page 3  
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